Welcome to Cornerstone Church!
First Sunday of Advent

Sunday, December 2, 2012 10:00 a.m.   

Welcome!  We are so glad you chose to spend your Sunday with us. 

Word of Welcome!     “God is Good!  All the Time!”
Reverend Cromie 

Presentation of the Bible    

Call to Worship 
Kathy Genus
Christmas Carol:  “O Come, All Ye Faithful,” Vs. 1 & 2

                                               Music Minister, 
Kenneth Ahlstrom                                                     

Lighting of the Advent Candle                               
The Capurso Family

Praise Songs   “I Will Call Upon the Lord,” “Shout to the North”
Call to Confession
Konnie Clary
Unison Prayer of Confession
Konnie Clary
Declaration of God’s Love and Forgiveness
Konnie Clary
   Congregational Response Hymn #44 “O Little Town of Bethlehem” 
Time for Children and Children’s Offering* 
Konnie Clary
Ritual of Friendship (print your name in the Friendship pad) 

                                              Worship Leader, 
Faron Trick
Announcements                            
Reverend Cromie
Joys & Concerns
Faron Trick
Prayers of the People & The Lord’s Prayer
Kathy Genus
Time of Greeting   (Please say hello to your neighbor)   
Faron Trick

Christmas Carol  “Come Thou Long Expected Jesus”

Affirmation of Faith
Faron Trick
Giving Thanks with our Offering of Gifts and Tithes
Konnie Clary
Offertory Anthem   “Breathe”
Cornerstone Choir
                                      

   Congregational Response “Give Thanks”

Prayer of Dedication
Faron Trick
Old Testament Scripture: Isaiah 64:1-9
Kathy Genus
New Testament Scripture: Luke 1:67-79                           
Reverend Cromie 
Meditation:  Advent Sermon Series Week 1, 
     “The Songs of Luke’s Gospel: Song of Hope”        
Reverend Cromie Christmas Carol  “Hark! The Herald Angels Sing,” Vs. 1 & 2
Benediction (Please join hands in a circle.) 
Reverend Cromie
* Children in 8th grade and younger may leave for Sunday School.
Next Sunday, December 9th, is the second Sunday in Advent, and we will continue the 4-week sermon series “The Songs of Luke’s Gospel.”  Konnie Clary will preach on “Song of Peace,” based on Luke 2:22-39.  Join us!  All are welcome!

The Session of Cornerstone Presbyterian Church calls for a Congregational Meeting to be held Sunday, December 9, 2012 immediately following the 10:00 Worship Service for the purpose of nominating four new Elders to session for the class of 2015 and one to fill a remaining one year term for the class of 2013; two Deacons for the class of 2015; the position of Clerk of Session; and members of the Cornerstone Nominating Committee.  The Installation Service for Elders, Deacons, the Clerk, and the Nominating Committee will be on the following Sunday, December 16th.
Poinsettia Sale - ORDERS ARE DUE TODAY The Church Ladies are selling poinsettias and the proceeds will benefit our church!  The plants will be available to bring home on December 9th.  Forms are available on the back table. See Joyce Connelly for more info.

Open House at Pastor Courtney’s home TODAY.  Stop by anytime between 12:45 and 3:45 and enjoy hot chocolate and cookies.  Her address is 76 Quince Court, Lawrenceville, NJ 08648.  Parking:  Please use spaces without a number and park along the curbs as well.
Our Thanks to our Elders as Members of our Session

2012: Sharron Smith, Jim Ryan, Barbara Dougherty, James Hughes
2013: Denise Mudalel, Lisa Capurso, Okoro Okparaeke
2014: Dominique Robert, Todd Moyer, Kellie Pushko, Bruce Thompson
The Session will have a retreat on December 8th (location TBD) and a regular meeting and Christmas party on December 17th at 7:00 p.m. at the Maple Glen Clubhouse.
Our Board of Deacons – thank you for your service!
2012 Laura Stone, Alice Jones (Secretary)

2013 Betty Thompson (Moderator), Laurie Wegner
2014 David Carlson, Sueli Paes de Barros
Next Meeting – January 16th, 7:00 p.m. at the home of Betty Thompson.
Pastor: Courtney Cromie, 732-928-2424, or 561-703-2263
Music Minister: Kenneth Ahlstrom, 732-759-5219 
Intern from Princeton Seminary: Konnie Klary, 509-590-9156
Intern from New Brunswick Seminary: Kathy Genus, 732-585-3290
Director of Christian Education:  Kristen DiGirolamo, 732-657-7808
Treasurer: Gordon Connelly, 732-833-4264

Administrative Secretary:  Elizabeth Hughes, 732-833-6857
Administrative Manager:  Jim Ryan, 732-833-8514  
Nursery Care: Patti Miller, 732-928-3212, Courtney Miner
Christmas Joy Offering will be accepted throughout the month of December with a special collection on December 23rd and 24th.  Envelopes are available if needed.  Gifts to the Christmas Joy Offering will be distributed equally to the Assistance Program of the Board of Pensions and to support student scholarships at Presbyterian-related racial ethnic schools and colleges.

 
Advent Study on Sundays to begin TODAY at Jackson United Methodist Church from 5:30-6:30 pm: The study will be led by Pastor Courtney and Kathy Genus. The book is $10.00 and scholarship funds are available. The book is called, "Christmas:  It's Not Your Birthday."  Summary:  Every year, we say we’re going to cut back, simplify, and have a Christmas that focuses on the real reason for the season—Jesus. But every year, advertisements beckon, the children plead, and it seems easier just to indulge our wants. This Christmas, experience the peace of knowing that God is truly with us, the joy of giving sacrificially, and the love of a Savior who gave everything he had for us. 

Church Ladies Bake Sale Mark your calendars for the "Christmas Cookie Bake Sale" on December 16.  There will be lots of "Goodies" for your holiday celebration.  Talk to Joan Mallison for more information, and look for the signup sheet if you can bake.
Shop Rite Gift Cards are available for you to purchase each Sunday before worship, and 5% of the purchase price goes directly to the church.  Thanks to all, we have raised $8990 for the Foundation Fund.  For more information, contact Vernice DaConceicao.
Women’s Tuesday Morning Bible Study This group is doing a 10-week Beth Moore study of Esther which will continue on Tuesday mornings through February 5th from 10:30 AM – 12:15 PM at the home of Elizabeth Hughes and led by Pastor Courtney.  All women are welcome! NOTE: 12/4 meeting will be at the home of Lisa Capurso (1 Kindling Way). 
Volunteers scheduled for next Sunday, December 9th:

· Set-up: Mike Pushko
· Greeters: James & Elizabeth Hughes
· Media Shout: Todd Moyer
Cornerstone Meets at McAuliffe Middle School
35 South Hope Chapel Road, Jackson

www.cornerstonechurchofjackson.org

Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 140, Jackson, NJ   08527

732-928-2424. E-mail:  pastor@cornerstonechurchofjackson.org  
Cornerstone Presbyterian Church

A place where you can be who you are.

“Building Community on the Solid Rock of Jesus Christ”

Mission Statement:

We the people of Cornerstone

Are a part of God’s Grand Adventure to:

Ground our lives on the solid rock of Jesus Christ,

Build up each other in love through prayer, words and deeds,

And to create God’s community in Jackson and beyond.
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Hurricane Sandy Relief Efforts/Adopt a Family Donations can still be dropped off at Michele Calhoun’s home (4 Dolphin Court, Jackson). Cornerstone is planning to adopt up to three families from the shore area.  We have contacted one family in Point Pleasant Beach who lost their home and would like our assistance in making sure that their three children (ages 8, 5, and 1) have some Christmas presents.  Please visit the Giving Tree, which will be at church through 12/9, and take an angel if you can help.  Unwrapped gift donations should be returned to church by 12/16. Thank you!
The Church Ladies December meeting will be at the Westlake Grill for a Christmas Lunch and this invitation is extended to anyone who would like to join us.  The lunch will be on Wednesday, Dec. 19th at 1:00 pm.  Please call Betty Thompson or Joan Mallison and let them know if you would like to attend so that they can make a reservation.
Christmas Caroling December 9th: Meet at DeBows United Methodist Church at 5:30 PM to go caroling with friends of Cornerstone and DeBows to shut-ins.  All are invited!
Children’s Ministry at DeBows The children are invited to come caroling on December 9th – meet at DeBows at 5:30 PM.  Then on Thursday, December 13th, meet at DeBows at 5:30 PM for pizza and a discussion of “Miracle of Jesus’ Birth,” followed by caroling for the residents at Care One in Jackson.

Cornerstone Choir rehearsals are weekly on Thursday evenings, from 7 - 8:30 p.m. in the Sanctuary at DeBows Methodist Church. If you are a high school youth or adult who would like to participate in the choir, please contact Ken Ahlstrom.
November 18th was Stewardship Sunday!  Members and friends were invited to pledge their gifts of time, talent, and treasure for the year 2013. If you would like to pledge your support to Cornerstone, please fill out and return a Pledge Form and Time and Talent Form at your earliest convenience.  Both forms are available on the back table in church or from the Stewardship page of our website.  Thank you for helping us plan our budget for 2013!
Youth Group at JUMC  Our middle school and high school students are invited to attend Youth Group led by a staff member from JUMC on Thursday evenings (12/6, 12/13, 12/20) from 6:15-7:15 at Jackson United Methodist Church.  The December theme is “Rethinking Christmas.” Please speak to Pastor Courtney for more information.
The Children’s Christmas Play “Christmas Around the World” will be during worship on December 16th.  All children and youth are invited to participate!  Preparations and practice will be taking place during Sunday School on 12/9. Children should arrive between 9:30-9:45 on 12/16 to get costumes on.  Please talk to Kristen DiGirolamo and let her know if your children can take part in the play!
Hurricane Sandy Relief Efforts/Adopt a Family Donations can still be dropped off at Michele Calhoun’s home (4 Dolphin Court, Jackson). Cornerstone is planning to adopt up to three families from the shore area.  We have contacted one family in Point Pleasant Beach who lost their home and would like our assistance in making sure that their three children (ages 8, 5, and 1) have some Christmas presents.  Please visit the Giving Tree, which will be at church through 12/9, and take an angel if you can help.  Unwrapped gift donations should be returned to church by 12/16. Thank you!

The Church Ladies December meeting will be at the Westlake Grill for a Christmas Lunch and this invitation is extended to anyone who would like to join us.  The lunch will be on Wednesday, Dec. 19th at 1:00 pm.  Please call Betty Thompson or Joan Mallison and let them know if you would like to attend so that they can make a reservation.
Christmas Caroling December 9th: Meet at DeBows United Methodist Church at 5:30 PM to go caroling with friends of Cornerstone and DeBows to shut-ins.  All are invited!
Children’s Ministry at DeBows The children are invited to come caroling on December 9th – meet at DeBows at 5:30 PM.  Then on Thursday, December 13th, meet at DeBows at 5:30 PM for pizza and a discussion of “Miracle of Jesus’ Birth,” followed by caroling for the residents at Care One in Jackson.
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